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IIAC Paper No. 14/2002 
INFORMATION INFRASTRUCTURE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Establishment of E-Business Working Group under

the Mainland/HKSAR Joint Commission on Commerce and Trade

Purpose


This paper briefs Members on the establishment of the E-Business Working Group under the Mainland/HKSAR Joint Commission on Commerce and Trade and the areas for cooperation to be pursued by the Working Group.

Background
2.
The HKSAR Government has been discussing with the Central People's Government the establishment of a Mainland/Hong Kong Closer Economic Partnership Arrangement (CEPA).  The CEPA will cover trade in goods, trade in services, and trade and investment facilitation.  As agreed between the two sides, the CEPA should be mutually beneficial and the consultations should be progressive, starting with the less difficult areas.  

3.

In view of the rapid growth in e-business and the instrumental role e-business plays in promoting trade and investment between the Mainland and Hong Kong, the two sides have agreed to include e-business as one of the areas for cooperation under the trade and investment facilitation agenda.  

4.
To provide a platform for regular exchanges and collaboration in e-commerce, a Working Group on E-Business has been set up under the Mainland/HKSAR Joint Commission on Commerce and Trade.  The E-Business Working Group aims to further enhance exchanges and co-operation in the area of e-business among the governments and business sectors of the Mainland and the HKSAR as part of the overall efforts in promoting trade and investment between the two places.  The Working Group will also work towards facilitating the promotion and application of e-business in the two places, as well as exchange of trade and economic information, experience, technology, and personnel.
5.
It is expected that the work programme of the E-Business Working Group would cover, inter alia, cooperation in the areas of electronic transactions laws, e-commerce applications by businesses, e-commerce promotion, training, E-government and exchange of trade and market information.  The two sides will shortly proceed to formulate the work programme of the Working Group for the coming year.
6.
Separately, we are exploring with the Mainland a work programme under the Joint Commission to promote and facilitate cooperation between the software industries of the Mainland and Hong Kong especially in the areas of financing, exploration of markets and manpower development, etc. for mutual benefit.

Advice Sought

7.
Members are invited to note the establishment of the E-Business Working Group.  Members’ views and suggestions on the work programme are welcome.

Information Technology and Broadcasting Branch

Commerce, Industry and Technology Bureau

December 2002






